
SESSION OF 2007

SUPPLEMENTAL NOTE ON HOUSE BILL NO. 2159

As Recommended by House Committee on 

Education

Brief*

HB 2159 would allow school districts to conduct a second count

of students on February 20, 2008, and February 20, 2009.  This

second count is permitted for students who are dependents of full-time

active members of the military service or dependents of the military

reserve who have been ordered to active duty for at least 30

consecutive days.  This enrollment count is the basis for calculating

districts’ state aid.  

Background

At the hearing on the bill, representatives of USD 260 – Derby,

USD 475 – Geary County, USD 383 – Manhattan and Ogden, and

USD 207 – Ft. Leavenworth supported the bill.  There were no

opponents to the bill.

The fiscal note estimated an impact of $4,021,200 in state aid.

———————————

*Supplemental notes are prepared by the Legislative Research

Department and do not express legislative intent. The supplemental note

and fiscal note for this bill may be accessed on the Internet at

http://www.kslegislature.org
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